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Are you new to the neighborhood? Welcome! 

Have you heard about the Oakridge Neighborhood 
AssociaƟ on (ONA) yet? In 1992, Oakridge residents 
formed the ONA as a way to stay connected about 
crime and safety issues, promote neighborliness in 
the community, and maintain the entryways and grass 
around the perimeter of the neighborhood. 

Twenty-eight years aŌ er its establishment, the ONA 
volunteers conƟ nue to duƟ fully care for the entryway 
landscaping, provide regular crime and safety updates 
through the Siren Alert emails and on the website, 
distribute an informaƟ ve newsleƩ er, and coordinate 
social events (when social distancing restricƟ ons are 
not in place). 

One of the lesser-known services of the ONA is 
providing welcome bags for new residents. These 
bags, which display the City of Garland logo, typically 
contain several items from the City of Garland such 
as brochures, refrigerator magnets, and other 
promoƟ onal items. They also contain a brochure 
about the ONA as well as a recent Oakridge newsleƩ er 
and a membership applicaƟ on.

It can be quite a challenge fi guring out who is new 
to the neighborhood, which means we someƟ mes 
miss our chance to welcome our newest neighbors. 
Maybe you arrived just this week or perhaps you 
moved into the neighborhood several years ago but 
never received a welcome bag. Either way, let us 
know so we can send you a welcome bag. Contact 
us by email (info@oakridgena.org) or reach out to a 
district director (phone numbers are on page 2 of this 
newsleƩ er). 

Welcome to the neighborhood!

Welcome to Oakridge
by Heather Englebretson, ONA Communica  ons Director

Welcome to Oakridge (Hindi)
Hindi transla  on by Vikram Parag Shah

Ɛा आप पड़ोस मŐ नए हœ? आपका ˢागत है!

Ɛा आपने ओŢीज नेबरŠड एसोिसएशन (ONA) के बारे मŐ सुना 
है? 1992 मŐ ओŢीज िनवािसयो ंने अपराध और सुरƗा के मुȞो ं
से जुड़े रहने, समुदाय मŐ पड़ोस को बढ़ावा देने और पड़ोस की 
पįरिध के आसपास Ůवेश मागŊ और घास को बनाए रखने के िलए 
ONA का गठन िकया।

अपनी ̾थापना के अǧाईस साल बाद, ONA ˢयंसेवक एंटŌ ीवे 
लœडˋेिपंग की देखभाल करना जारी रखते हœ, सायरन अलटŊ 
ईमेल के माȯम से िनयिमत अपराध और सुरƗा अपडेट Ůदान 
करते हœ और वेबसाइट पर, एक सूचनाȏक समाचार पũ िवतįरत 
करते हœ, और सामािजक घटनाओ ंका समɋय करते हœ (जब 
सामािजक Ůितबंध समाɑ हो गए होगें) ।

ONA की सेवाओ ंमŐ से एक, नए िनवािसयो ंके िलए s ागत बैग का 
उपहार है। िसटी ऑफ गारलœड लोगो वाले इन बैƺ मŐ आमतौर 
पर गारलœड शहर के कई आइटम होते हœ जैसे Űोशर, रेिůजरेटर 
मैưेट और अɊ Ůचारक आइटम। इस बैग मŐ एक ONA Űोशर, 
वतŊमान ओिŢज Ɋूज़लेटर और एक सद˟ता आवेदन भी है।

एक चुनौती यह है िक, पता लगाया जाए िक पड़ोस मŐ कौन नया 
है, िजसका अथŊ है िक हम कभी-कभी अपने नए पड़ोिसयो ंका 
ˢागत करने का मौका चूक जाते हœ। हो सकता है िक आप इस 
सɑाह पड़ोस मŐ शािमल Šए या शायद आप कई साल पहले 
शािमल Šए, लेिकन आपको कभी भी ˢागत बैग नही ं िमला। 
हमŐ बताएं तािक हम आपको एक ˢागत योƶ बैग भेज सकŐ । 
हमŐ ईमेल से संपकŊ  करŐ  (info@oakridgena.org) या एक िजला 
िनदेशक तक पŠंचŐ (फोन नंबर इस समाचार पũ के पũ 2 पर हœ)।

पड़ोस मŐ आपका ˢागत है!

िवŢम पराग शाह

vikcii@gmail.com

Video Crime Watch Program. Have you added 
your name to the Video Crime Watch Program 
yet? See page 3 for details.

ONA Door Prizes. Are you looking for the July 1st 
winners of the Door Prizes? See page 4.
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The 2020-2021 Oakridge Neighborhood AssociaƟ on  (ONA) 
Membership Drive is underway! Now is the Ɵ me to show 
your support. Join the ONA or renew your support through 
our website: www.oakridgena.org/join-us. 

J O I NJ O I N
oakridgena.org/join-us

President, ScoƩ  Barnes ................................602-791-2492
Vice President, Michelle Mizerak .................214-962-7795
Secretary, Sharon Parrish .............................469-939-2270
Treasurer, Keith Engler .................................972-834-0096
District 1 Director, Mary VanPelt ................. 214-868-9854
District 2 Director, Billy Ray Thomas .............214-734-1017
District 3 Directors, DoƩ y Moseley ..............214-703-3532
District 4 Director, David Whiƫ  ngton ..........214-892-8939
District 5 Director, Melanie Busby ................972-989-2253
District 6 Director, BreƩ  Trutna ....................214-274-5251
District 7 Director, Sharon Carlton ................972-345-9741
CommunicaƟ ons, Heather Englebretson .....214-562-7857
Crime & Safety CommiƩ ee, Joan Nichols .....214-543-2546
Environmental CommiƩ ee, David Parrish ....469-733-6089
Events CommiƩ ee ................................................... Vacant
Membership CommiƩ ee ......................................... Vacant

2020-2021 ONA Board 

This year’s ONA membership fl ag color 
is blue. When you renew or join for the 
current 2020-2021 membership year, 
your District Director will place a blue 
fl ag in your yard.

ONA Membership Flag

Parking Regulations
by Heather Englebretson, ONA Communica  ons Director

The City Marshals are the offi  cers who go out and issue 
Ɵ ckets for parking violaƟ ons. You may have noƟ ced a bit 
more leniency during the pandemic, but this does not 
mean enforcement has dropped to zero. The City Marshals 
are sƟ ll issuing Ɵ ckets. 

If you have a Ɵ cket to pay or you just need 
to brush up on the City parking laws, visit: 
hƩ ps://www.garlandtx.gov/3668/Neighborhood-Parking-
Enforcement.

Here are a few parking laws you may not be aware of:

• It is illegal to park within 15 feet of a fi re hydrant.
• It is illegal to park within 20 feet of a crosswalk.
• It is illegal to park within 30 feet of an intersecƟ on 

control device (fl ashing sign, stop sign, etc.).
• It is illegal for the right-hand wheels of the vehicle to 

be more than 18” from the curb (which means you 
cannot park against the fl ow of traffi  c on a street).
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We are so THANKFUL for the Environmental CommiƩ ee 
volunteers that help keep our neighborhood beauƟ ful! 
There are the “old-Ɵ mers” who have been with us through 
thick and thin, and a handful of “newbies” who recently 
joined us and got right to work. The volunteers are listed 
below, along with any entryways they may help maintain. 
We have also noted a few of the “hats” they wear;  
friendship and support “hats” are just as valuable as the 
brawn and landscape work! 

“Old-  mers”
• Mary & Chip VanPelt: Ridge Oak entrance, purchasing, 

counseling, sangria, old Ɵ me rock and roll 
• Keith Engler - Diamond Oaks entrance, electrical & 

sprinklers, ONA checkbook
• Mary BaƩ aglia - Big Oaks & Richland entrances, 

sprinklers
• Kent Crenshaw - Laurel Oaks entrance, fl ags, chipper 

personality
• Joanna & Phil Albright - Overview entrance
• Jane Mayers - Greenview entrance
• Orville & Sally Wiess - fl ags
• Anne & Balon Bradley - Diamond Oaks entrance, happy 

hour 
• Jared Parrish - brawn
• Mark Edwards - backup, moral support
• ScoƩ  Barnes - Richoak entrance, leadership, calm 

demeanor
• David Parrish - Environmental Director, mulƟ ple 

entrances (Winding Oak, Laurel Oaks, & Richoak), 
trash, trees, whatever 

Newbies
• John Kelbe - Big Oaks & Richland entrances, sprinklers
• Michael Devanney - Richland entrance, fl ags
• Bruce Hard - electrical, lights

Future Volunteers (we have been looking everywhere for 
you!)
• Your Name could go here and be deeply appreciated! 

No experience needed. We will put your talents to 
good use. Join us! (environment@oakridgena.org)

Oakridge Hands at Work
by David Parrish, ONA Environmental Commi  ee

If your garden needs some mulch, help yourself to the free 
pile of mulch in the parking lot of Duck Creek Golf Club.

A big thanks to Duck Creek Golf Club and Brent Hurt for 
off ering this mulch to Oakridge residents!

Need Mulch?

Have you added your surveillance camera to the Garland 
Video Crime Watch Program yet? If enough Oakridge 
residents join the program, we will receive plaques 
to display beneath Crime Watch signs throughout the 
neighborhood, offi  cially declaring we are a Video Crime 
Watch neighborhood. 

This program:

1. is strictly voluntary.
2. does NOT provide police direct access to any 

surveillance system. 
3. helps GPD more quickly idenƟ fy cameras that may have 

captured footage in the area where a crime occurred. 
(If the police believe footage from your camera may 
be helpful, they will contact you using the contact 
informaƟ on you provide.)

To add your camera(s) to the map, go to the GPD website 
(www.garlandpolice.com/331/Police) then scroll down to 
the “Garland Crime Watch Video” secƟ on. 

Video Crime Watch
by Joan Nichols, ONA Crime & Safety Director

Oakridge Daytimers
by Jan Reed, Oakridge Day  mers

The Oakridge DayƟ mers is open to any female resident of 
Oakridge for the purposes of geƫ  ng to know your neighbors 
and to learn more about events and leaders in the Garland 
community. We also support our Oakridge Neighborhood 
AssociaƟ on and fi rst responders throughout the year. 

Normally, DayƟ mers meet the second Tuesday morning 
of each month from September through May. However, 
due to the ongoing COVID-19 pandemic, we have not 
yet determined when our meeƟ ngs will resume. If 
you would like more informaƟ on, contact Jan Reed at 
jkreed58@gmail.com.

Our new 2020-2021 slate of offi  cers, ready to serve you, 
are:

President - Chris Beyers
MeeƟ ng Coordinator - BeƩ y Cosgray
Treasurer - Peggy Crenshaw
Program Co-Director - Ann Williams
Program Co-Director - Jane Mayers
MeeƟ ng Correspondent (ONA NewsleƩ er) - Jan Reed
Email Messenger - BeƩ y Cavender
Name Tags - JoAnn Williams
GiŌ s - JoAnn Williams
Birthdays - Sharon Carlton
Illness/Sunshine - Margaret Fowler
Digital Media/ShuƩ erfl y - Suzanne Snow
Special Event Announcements - Gail Durbin
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All residents who renewed their support or joined the ONA 
on or before July 1, 2020 were automaƟ cally entered into a 
drawing for one of several door prizes. The 2019 and 2020 
ONA Board members were not eligible for the drawing. 
Names were drawn by ONA member Chip VanPelt. Door 
prize winners are listed below in the order in which they 
were drawn:

ONA Door Prizes
by the ONA Membership Commi  ee

Robert & Donna McDonald
Linh & Huynh Nguyen
James & Gwendoline Aaron
Gordon & Jackie Reynolds
Chris & Jill Williams
Beth Winstead
Bob & Sharon Eppler
Tom & Dorothy West
Carl & Shirley McBride

Lynn Fox
Hung Cao & Ng Do
Ronald & Sylvia Smith
AnneƩ e Bird
Robert & Ann Williams
Hoang Tran
Eddie Kimble
Marquece Brown

We want to extend a big “Thank you!” to the following 
local businesses for donaƟ ng the door prizes:

Ace Mart Restaurant Supply (3201 Beltline Road) 
Blue Sky Salon (Cali Saigon Mall)
David’s Meats (4010 N Jupiter Road)
Haystack Burgers (100 S Central Expressway)
Home Depot (2140 N Jupiter Road)
Monarch Dental (3325 E Beltline Road)
Noble Fine Jewelry (Cali Saigon Mall)
Paws ‘N’ Claws (4012 N Jupiter Road)
Studio Hair Salon (Cali Saigon Mall)

How much does it cost to join the ONA?

While memberships are just $60 a year (if paid through 
PayPal, there is a process fee of $2.50), residents are 
welcome to contribute more than $60. Any addiƟ onal 
money is applied to our beauƟ fi caƟ on fund. This year, 
the extra support enabled us to update the neighborhood 
entrances by removing aging perennials, planƟ ng 
addiƟ onal colors, trimming trees, updaƟ ng the lighƟ ng, 
and even adding in decoraƟ ve river rocks. Join online: 
www.oakridgena.org/join-us Thank you for your support! 

ONA Membership Cost
by ONA Membership Commi  ee


